
PTSO Meeting Notes 

MINUTE NOTES   FEBRUARY 8, 2022 8:30 AM 

 

MEETING CALLED 
BY 

Beth Rogers, Secretary 

TYPE OF 
MEETING 

Monthly Meeting 

ATTENDEES 
Matt Roberson, Jessica Chapman, Jodi Wilkof, Beth Rogers, Regina Rice, Heather 
Thomas, Ida Ufferman, Lyyli Van Whittle, Scott Whittle, Stacey Patronik, Evan Marty, 
Olive Gauding,  

MATERIALS 
PTSO meeting agenda, draft minutes, financial statement 

PRESIDENT  Beth thanked everyone for attending and introduced the new PTSO board officers 

Agenda topics 

PRINCIPAL & ASST. PRINCIPAL REPORTS MATT AND JESSICA  

DISCUSSION 

Matt thanked the new PTSO officers and said he was looking forward to working with them.  He 
noted that SAIL is in the second half of the school year, which was going by rapidly.  He and 
Jessica have been busy with showcase events and recruiting new students. Showcase Night is 
scheduled for February 24 at 5:30 pm.  No food or drinks needed, but would like PTSO 
members to attend. Jodi asked about inexpensive swag items to distribute to interested 
students, such as bumper stickers and key chains. 
 
He was glad to report that the number of students with Covid is dropping and no staff members 
have been sick as well.  SAIL staff and students have been taking all recommended 
precautions and have a high rate of mask-wearing. Jodi mentioned the recent Tallahassee 
Democrat article on school suspensions and applauded SAIL for having the lowest number of 
suspensions in the county.   
 
Progress reports will go out tomorrow and he expects some contacts from parents/SAIL 
families.   
 
The Drama Club performance will be held on February 18-20: Friday and Saturday will be 
evening performances and the last one will be held on Sunday afternoon.  The performance 
showcases acts written by seniors. Due to the small gathering, no school resource officer will 
be needed to be present on campus.   
 
Matt discussed the new and improved garden area – SAIL applied for a grant through the LCS 
Foundation to relocate and expand the garden area, Railroad ties will be used to frame out 
beds and the overall greenhouse structure. Vegetable beds will be edged in metal and filled 
with a mixture of topsoil and mushroom compost. Everything should be ready for spring 
planting. The current gardening class will be taking a certification exam, 
 
SAIL distributed a flyer for February’s Black History Month activities. Each Friday, SAIL will 
have a different activity – on February 25, Stormi and Quashier are planning a Taste of 
Jamaica. They are thinking of individual servings/snack-sized (think Costco) and would like 
PTSO to provide the food and drinks. 
 
Matt noted that SAIL has posted openings for the office clerical position and a math instructor. 
Please share this info with anyone who might be interested in applying. 
 
Jessica discussed the LCS group policy for parent notification – she and Evan are both on the 
workgroup – kudos!   
 



Finally, TCC is on campus today assisting seniors with their applications. 18 students have 
qualified for scholarships so far! 
 
Scott has added PeachJar to the SAIL website for use in communicating with SAIL families 
(thank you, Scott!)  
 

 

ACTION ITEMS PERSON RESPONSIBLE DEADLINE 

Faculty luncheon Jodi TBD 

   

 

TREASURER’S REPORT  BETH 

DISCUSSION 

 
Beginning Acct Balance - $3,823.58 
Deposits To Date – $96.12 
Withdrawals To Date: $0.00 
Ending Balance (1/31/2022): $3,919.70 
Current balance: $3,919.70 
 
Beth reviewed the checks and deposits along with the January bank statement.  Need a Spring 
NFF push?  

  

ACTION ITEMS PERSON RESPONSIBLE DEADLINE 

   

 

BOARD REPORTS VARIOUS PRESENTERS 

STUDENT GOVERNMENT 

SGA is sponsoring a Battle of the Bands on March 1 at SAIL.  Anyone in a 
band is welcome to participate. 
 
Evan and Olive mentioned that the prom will be held at the Women’s Club 
on April 29 from 7-10 pm.  The theme is Once Upon A Time.  SGA is 
imagining fairies, magical and forest vibes. Please vet all decorations 
with Caitlin and Jessica prior to purchasing/donating. No particular 
food requests – explore creativity, please remember to offer gluten-free 
and vegan options. 
 

 

TEACHER REPRESENTATIVE Rosa was unable to attend.  

BUSINESS PARTNER 
COORDINATOR 

 

 

VOLUNTEER COORDINATOR 

PTSO volunteers are allowed on campus as long as they have registered with 
the LCS Volunteer site (https://volunteers.leonschools.net/) and adhere to 
masking and social distancing requirements. 
 
Don’t forget to enter your volunteer hours on Track-It-Forward.  
Our goal is 1 hour per each student at SAIL (400 hrs).  
https://www.trackitforward.com/site/sail-high-school-ptso 
 
 
 

https://volunteers.leonschools.net/
https://www.trackitforward.com/site/sail-high-school-ptso


SAC/DAC 
REPRESENTATIVES 

Regina is the new SAC chair – congrats! She had no report. 
 

SAIL FOUNDATION 
SAIL Foundation is having its annual meeting in March. Alumni now make 
up most of its board. Please contact Jodi for more information. 
 

 

PAST EVENTS WRAP-UP SUMMARY VARIOUS PRESENTERS 

  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS PLANNING VARIOUS PRESENTERS 

  

TEACHER STAFF LUNCHEONS Matt and Jessica 

 

OTHER BUSINESS & DISCUSSION ITEMS  

DISCUSSION ITEM TOPIC  

Next meeting: March 8, 2022 

PTSO members 

PTSO President Heather Thomas 
PTSO Vice President Lyyli Van Whittle 

PTSO Treasurer Ida Ufferman 

PTSO Secretary Jill Thompson 

PTSO Volunteer Coordinator Stacey Patronik 

PTSO Business Partner Jill Thompson 

 


